Operation note n° 09 - 05.11.2019 énagas

Statement Exceptional Operation Situation of Level O

Due to the current situation of gas oversupply in the Spanish Gas System originated by
higher temperatures during October and first days of November in comparation to standard
values of the last 10 years, as it is stablished in the section 10.6 of the "Normas de Gestion
Técnica del Sistema (NGTS)”, it is stated Exceptional Operation Situation of Level 0.

In order to minimize as far as possible the delays applied on the vessel discharge programs
of all LNG terminals in November-2019, and following the established measures in the
section 10.6.1 of regulation (NGTS), the GTS proceed to modify the set points of
underground storages maintaining the gas injection during the month of November. This
situation will be reversed during December-19, taking this into account on the December’s
monthly program.

This measures do not have effects on user’s extraction rights of underground storages
because shippers extraction cycle starts from 1-nov-2019 as planned.



